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Welcome to the final newsletter of 2023! What a year it has been. Your
children have worked incredibly hard and we are proud of all their
achievements. 

The new year is always a good time to reflect on everything that has happened.
I feel that we have achieved so much as a school and I want to say thank you
for all your continued support with everything that we do. 

This week, we have enjoyed more Christmassy activities including breakfast
with Santa, our annual ‘Carols around the Tree’ and our Christmas Booknic.
These are lovely events and it is always lovely to see you parents joining us. We
also had a very exciting visit from a local Capoeira group! The children loved
this.

I hope you have a wonderful Christmas with your families and look forward to
seeing you all back in the New Year.

Merry Christmas!

Mr Atter
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We have been contacted by the local press regarding
our improved Ofsted grading. Keep an eye out for local

reports. It is lovely to share our good news.
https://www.lincsonline.co.uk/grantham/news/school-

receives-improved-ofsted-grade-9344368/ 

Keep an eye on the local press!

Thurs 21st Dec - 
 Last day of term 2.

Wed 3rd Jan 2024 - 
 First day of term 3.

24th Jan 2024 - 
Young Voices YR 6
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Little Hedgehogs Woodlands
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This week we have been very busy in Little Hedgehogs for the
last week of term. We have made Christmas tree cones which
we have decorated with sequins and painted with baubles by

rolling them around in the paint. On Wednesday we had a
Christmas story in Santa’s grotto with Sandra and loved playing

in the snow!
We have ended the term with hot chocolate and a biscuit at

snack time and played with the parachute in the hall.
Please check tapestry for your Little Hedgehogs Christmas

observation where you can see everything we have been up to
in the last few weeks.     

Happy Christmas and we look forward to seeing you on
Wednesday 3rd January.

Ottersadgers
What a busy last week we have had in
Otter class. From finishing Christmas

cards and calendars to using our
knowledge of non-chronological
reports to create one of our own

about Christmas traditions. Otters
have worked hard, despite the festive
season and are deserving of a lovely

Christmas break.

Have a lovely Christmas and a very
happy new year, from everyone in

Otter class!
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Happy Christmas Holidays! We have been busy in woodland
class this week with lots of festive fun, we started off the week
with a walk to the Church where we learned about the features

of the church like the stained glass windows.

We also had our Carols around the tree on Monday afternoon
where we could show you parents our lovely singing voices.

Thank you to all the parents that came we were very happy to
show you the songs we have been working on we hope it got

you in the festive spirit!

On Tuesday afternoon we had an exciting visit from a
Capoeira group who came to perform some south American

dance and sports games, it was so interesting and we had so
much fun. 

We had our very exciting Christmas party on Wednesday
afternoon, we had lots of yummy food and played lots of

festive games like pass the parcel and musical statues. The
children had so much fun, we are all so excited for Christmas. 
We have had a very busy term and we are so very proud of
the children for working so hard, Merry Christmas to you all

and Happy new year! 

In the build up to the big day, we thought you
would like to read our Santa Trap instructions

that we have written together as a class.

May you all have a Merry Christmas and enjoy
the festive period with your family and

friends. 
Goodwill wishes from the Badger Team
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We started this week
off by having breakfast

with Santa! 
The children that came
were so well behaved

and thoroughly
enjoyed their

breakfast! 
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Readers of the Week!

to Hattie’s Tea Room
for raising a fabulous

£80 for our school
PTA!

To all of our wonderful
children for a fabulous last

few weeks.

This week we celebrated with the
children that have had 100%

attendance since the beginning of
September!

Well done to these children!
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